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Date:

April 27, 2012


To:

Chairwoman Marina Dimitrijevic, County Board of Supervisors

From:

Sue Black, Director, Department of Parks, Recreation and Culture

Subject:
Authorization to Submit Fund for Lake Michigan Grant Applications – ACTION
Policy 

The Director, Department of Parks, Recreation and Culture (DPRC), respectfully requests authorization to submit Fund for Lake Michigan grant applications.

BACKGROUND

The Fund for Lake Michigan (FLM) was created in 2008 as a result of a dispute between environmental groups and We Energies over how the expansion of the Oak Creek Power Plant would affect Lake Michigan.  To help offset the impact of the expanded plant, FLM will award $4 million dollars annually to projects that restore habitat and reduce water pollution in order to address, reduce and mitigate water quality impacts in Lake Michigan.  FLM’s mission is to support efforts that enhance the health of Lake Michigan, its shoreline and tributary river systems for the benefit of the people, plants and animals that depend upon the system for water, recreation and commerce.  FLM grant selection priorities focus on projects in southeastern Wisconsin that accomplish the following: 

· Enhance the ecological health of near shore and coastal areas and the rivers of southeastern Wisconsin through habitat preservation and restoration.
· Improve the quality of the water flowing into Lake Michigan by reducing pollutants including toxins and nutrients such as phosphorus.
Of note is the fact that FLM grants do not require a local match; however, submittals that include partial funding, staff resources, services or donated materials typically rank higher than those without such contributions.
FLM uses a two-step grant-making process with prospective grantees asked to first submit a Letter of Inquiry.  FLM then invites full grant proposals from prospective grantees that are best suited to help achieve FLM’s goals.  A Request for Letters of Inquiry was issued by this past March.  A second Request for Letters of Inquiry will be issued this fall.
Recommendation

The Parks Director respectfully recommends that the department be authorized to submit Fund for Lake Michigan Letters of Inquiry and full grant proposals, and to undertake all actions and activities necessary to accept and implement the Fund for Lake Michigan grant awards offered to Milwaukee County.

Prepared by: Bill Waldron, Natural Resources Specialist

Recommended by:



Approved by:

	Laura Schloesser, Chief of Administration and External Affairs
	
	Sue Black, Parks Director


Cc:
County Executive Chris Abele

Amber Moreen, Chief of Staff, County Executive’s Office


Kelly Bablitch, Chief of Staff, County Board

Supv. Gerry Broderick, Chair, Parks, Energy & Environment Committee

Supv. Jason Haas, Vice-Chair, Parks, Energy & Environment Committee

Vince Masterson, Fiscal Mgt. Analyst, Admin & Fiscal Affairs/DAS

Janelle Jensen, Parks, Energy & Environment Committee Clerk

Glenn Bultman, Research Analyst, County Board

Jessica Janz-McKnight, Research Analyst, County Board
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